
From: "Singh, Sandra" <Sandra.Singh@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council 

Date: 5/30/2025 8:29:26 AM
Subject: Update on Parks and Recreation Transition (May 30, 2025)

Hello Mayor and Council,

I am writing to share a progress update on Parks and Recreation Governance Transition as it relates to 
the Provincial government’s review of Council’s request to amend the Vancouver Charter to allow for 
dissolution of the elected Board.

The Provincial government did not introduce Charter amendments for consideration by the 
legislature in the spring session, which ended yesterday, May 29. The Provincial government has 
reaffirmed its commitment to at a future date enact these legislative changes and we will share any 
further indication of regarding potential timing when we receive that information.  

In the meantime, City staff are pausing further operational planning that would occur in preparation 
for a transition of governance. We will be sharing a similar update with the unions, and staff across 
the City and Park Board this morning. 

If you have questions related to the foregoing, please reach out to me directly and I’ll respond 
through the weekly Q&A or as otherwise appropriate. 

Thank you,

Sandra

Sandra Singh | Deputy City Manager

City of Vancouver

E-mail: sandra.singh@vancouver.ca

Pronouns: she/her

Assistant: Laura Holvor

Phone: 604.829.9602



E-mail: laura.holvor@vancouver.ca

Pronouns: she/her

The City of Vancouver acknowledges the unceded homelands of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam),
Sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish), and Sel̓íl̓witulh (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.




